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CLOSED SESSION MINUTES
FEBRUARY 17, 2015

The CLOSED SESSION of the Board of Park Commissioners of the Collinsville Area
Recreation District was called to order by President Patrick Collins at 7:46 PM February 17,
2015 at the district office, 10 Gateway Drive, Collinsville, Illinois. Role was called with the
following commissioners answering present: Mark Achenbach, Mary Ann Bitzer, Patrick
Collins, and David Tanzyus. Others present included Executive Director Susan Zaber and
Attorney Paul Evans.

Regarding litigation:
 Regarding Rosemary Barczewski, Paul Evans stated she had signed the release, but had

not signed an affidavit stating she had turned over all materials to CARD.
 Regarding Pure Play, Don Pulling, the “expert” that repaired the slides after the initial

slide repair performed by Pure Play, was served and threatened a counter claim for
defamation. Paul stated he would know more in another week after having a follow-up
discussion with Mr. Pulling.

A motion was made by Achenbach, seconded by Bitzer authorizing on the Barczewski settlement
that her requested modifications to paragraph 5 as to seeking terms allowing her employment at
agencies other than CARD be agreed to, and her requested changes to paragraph 7 seeking
approval for all of her accounting work for CARD be denied. Upon roll being called, those
voting AYE were Achenbach, Bitzer, Collins, Tanzyus. None voted NAY. Motion passed.

 Regarding Pure Play, Paul stated they were moving forward with filing a counter claim
against the expert. He stated the court was moving through its process, but everything
was on track.

 Regarding the lawsuit against the City of Collinsville and documents received through a
FOIA submitted by a Collinsville resident, it was stated IDNR notified the City that they
had a problem. Patrick Collins referred to a clause in the IDNR agreement with the City
that the land purchased through the grant could not be used to expand the water plant.
There was discussion about other information uncovered through the FOIA. Paul stated
the City’s attorney, Steve Giacoletto, filed a motion to dismiss the injunction complaint
and there was a hearing scheduled without his knowledge for March 5th. He stated he
filed a motion to continue that date. Paul shared more information outlined in the City’s
argument. There was discussion about what could happen, depending on the court’s
decision. Collins read an outline he put together, regarding terms for a new lease
agreement with the City. There was discussion amongst the Board regarding a new lease,
communications with the City, etc. Achenbach suggested contacting the City and/or
IDNR regarding notification of the public hearing the City has to have for replacement of
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the property the City wants to take to build the water plant. There was more discussion
regarding potential terms for a new lease agreement, etc.

Regarding purchase or sale of property, Zaber stated she dropped the ball on getting appraisals of
the Valenti property and property owned by one of the Willoughby volunteers (Quinlan), as
previously requested during a closed session. Regarding Tara Lane, Zaber stated the survey was
in process.

Regarding closed session minutes, the Board referred to an outline of minutes provided with
recommendations made for minutes and/or portions of minutes of previous closed sessions to the
release to the public.

No further business coming before the Commissioners, a motion was made by Achenbach,
seconded by Bitzer, that the CLOSED SESSION be adjourned to OPEN SESSION. Those
voting AYE were: Achenbach, Bitzer, Collins, Tanzyus. None voted NAY. Motion passed.

The meeting stood adjourned at 8:46 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

____________________________________________ ____________________
Susan Zaber, Board Secretary Date


